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iy GOVERNMENT OF MIZORAM
» OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT OF POLICE

SIAHA DISTRICT: SIAHA.
Phone: 03835-222040, e-mail: gpsaiha@gmail.com

OFFICE ORDER

In the light of DIGP (NR/ER) Aizawl Order No. R/CR ~2/2020/630 Dt. 18
May, 2020 it has been indicated that some person from outside the state surreptitiously
entered into Mizoram taking shelter and hiding themselves with ulterior motive. Detection
of two Muslim radical hiding in the western belt were experience a few months ago. It
should be noted that member of terrorist group or vested interest person may cross the
State Border as well as International Border and entered into Mizoram for shelter with an
intension of Terrorist or disruptive activities. It is also possible that some persons may
entered intosMizoram in pursuit of safety from COVID — 19 or other purposes. In this
condition Mosque and Madrasa can be a safe hiding place for these infiltrators into
Mizoram,

Therefore, it is directed that regular checking of Mosque and Madrasa, etc
should be done by deputing a team from Police Stations/ Outposts w.e.f. 21 May, 2020
as the occasion of Id-Ul-Fitr which has a religious significance among the Muslim
community is drawing very near. Proper General Diary Entry should be made in respect
of every process of the checking made upon and if any suspected person is detected,
necessary verification of the person’s identity should be carried out.

An action taken report should be submitted accordingly.
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(TLUALAISAAILYCHHO) Addl SP
Jor Superintendent of Police
Siaha District, Siaha.
No. D/131/RO-SHA/2020/9 6o Dated Siaha the 19" May, 2020
Copy 10 ;- ’
1. The DIG (SR)Lunglei/DIG (NR) Aizawl for kind information.
2. The SDPO/Dy.SP (H) Siaha for information and necessary action.
3. AILO/CPS~1/C OP for information and necessary action,
4, Office Order File,

(TLUALAISA HLYCHHO) Addl SP
~ Jor Superintendent of Police
Siaha District, Siaha.
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